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  The Evangelical Lutheran Church of St. John

                      N1916 Church Road

            Peshtigo, Wisconsin 54157-9673

        Pastor Sargent 920-228-1061
09/17/2020

Dear members of St. John,

Who could have seen or even imaged what would happen last spring?  Just when we were about to celebrate Easter Sunday, our churches were closed, our lives were turned upside-down, schools were closed, and we were in lock down.  The pandemic was in full swing.  Is this a wake up call for us all?  A lesson to remind us that we live in a sin filled world and life here on earth is fragile, filled with struggles and adversity.

St. Paul reminded the young pastor Timothy that situations like this would be the rule not the exception.   In fact, everyone who wants to live a godly life in Christ Jesus will be persecuted, while evildoers and impostors will go from bad to worse, deceiving and being deceived.  But as for you, continue in what you have learned and have become convinced of, because you know those from whom you learned it.  (1 Timothy 3:12-14) 


We live in that world.  We have attacks on the family structure, advances in technology often used for sinful purposes, political unrest and open hostility to God’s people.  We might begin to wonder what our grandchildren and great grandchildren will face.  How can we cope?  God has the answer.  We find it in his Word.   

Beginning this Saturday, the 19th of September, I will be putting a Bible Study on our YouTube page https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJ8tkCadzLHuxGWLhovgl8Q called the Christian in Today’s World.  It is a 6-part Bible Study that deals with the situations we are facing today.  The Bible Study will be made available on the Website and copies for each week’s lesson will be available at our Sunday Worship services at the table in the entrance.


Please join me for that Bible Study.  I will ask that those participating can send in their comments or questions by email or text and I can respond to them at the next lesson.
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Reminder of Important Information:
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Snow Plowing:   
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The Board of Education is looking to hire someone to do the snow plowing of the school parking lot this winter.  It would require someone to be able to do the plowing before 7:00 am each time it snows.  If you are interested please contact the School at email  school@stjohnpeshtigo.org or call Pastor Sargent  (920-228-1061)

Sunday School:

[image: image4.png]¥ RESQHHD Sunday School Lessons
HT for Remote Learning



   

Attention Parents!   
The Christ Light Remote Learning program is a complete curriculum that combines teacher led lessons and engages parents in reinforcing the lessons in tangible ways with their children.

Attention Parents!   
Please pick up your child’s Sunday School lesson packets on the table at the entrance of the church.  If you have not registered your child for Sunday School lessons it is not too late.  Please see the sign-up sheets in the back of the Church or contact Pastor at dsargentzambia@gmail.com or call 920-228-1061.   Materials for the students will be ordered and paid for by the church.  

For more information see:  https://online.nph.net/ss-remote
Livestreaming Volunteers:   
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We are looking for volunteers to help with the 8:30 service livestream broadcast.  This is not a complicated program but needs volunteers who would be willing to learn to turn on the computer and press the needed buttons to start the live feed and move the camera during the service.  Please contact Pastor is you are interested.
Worship

We will worship with no more than 100 people in attendance for each service.  At this time, we will not need to sign up before services because we have not gone beyond the occupancy limit.  If that happens, we will go to the sign up again. 
Mask Mandate: 

The Governor has issued a State-wide Mask Mandate for all public indoor meetings.  We will be following this mandate during worship services.  If you do not haver a mask one can be provided for you by an usher.  

Note:  Those with medical conditions or other sensory sensitivities that prevent someone from being able to wear a mask may be exempt according to the Mandate.  

· There will be two services on Sunday at 8:30 and 10:00.  
· We will worship with no more than 100 people in attendance for each service.

· We will have portions of the church pews partitioned off to accommodate social distancing. Please be sure to sit only in the apportioned sections.  Ushers will guide you to your seat of choice.

· No hymnals will be used.  All service materials will be printed in the church bulletin, handed out to each member by an usher wearing a mask and gloves.  

· We will not be passing offering plates in the worship service but will have them at the doors of the sanctuary where you may drop your offering.

· When church is over you will be ushered out.  Please don’t get up and leave on your own. That will make it difficult to keep proper social distancing. 
· We are requiring that everyone wear a facemask and please remember social distancing.  
Social Interaction

In order to maintain responsible social distancing, we are strongly encouraging the following:

· No physical contact: handshakes, hugs, fist bumps, etc.

· No gathering within church for socializing either before or after services. 

· At this time all other church events, Bible Study, Sunday School, Ladies Aid and Quilting (etc.) will be on hold.
· If you are not feeling well or have concerns about your own health, you do not need to attend.  We will continue with the Livestreaming service at 8:30. If you would like to receive private communion at home please contact Pastor Sargent.

http://www.facebook.com/The-Evangelical-Lutheran-Church-of-St-John-Town-of-Grover-WELS-100389558275581/       

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJ8tkCadzLHuxGWLhovgl8Q
Pastor Daniel Sargent
